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 ARKANSAS SENATE 
 87th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2009  

 Amendment Form  
 JBC 03/26/09 (1) 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 291 

"AN ACT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION - GRANTS AND AID TO LOCAL 

SCHOOL DISTRICTS APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2009-2010 FISCAL YEAR." 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill No. 291. 
 

Amend Senate Bill No. 291 as engrossed, S3/23/09 (version: 03-23-2009 15:36) 
 
 
Page 2, line 4, delete "1,618,030" and substitute "5,118,030" 
 
And  
 
Page 2, line 19, delete "15,316,744" and substitute "15,623,079" 
 
And 
 
Page 2, line 29, delete "137,000" and substitute "227,000" 
 
And 
 
Page 2, line 34, delete "6,093,500" and substitute "7,475,840" 
 
And 
 
Page 2, line 35, delete "158,642,907" and substitute "161,071,480" 
 
And 
 
Page 3, line 1, delete "23,079,074" and substitute "23,279,850" 
 
And 
 
Page 3, line 4, delete "13,516,231" and substitute "15,188,254" 
 
And 
 
Page 3, line 17, delete "780,000" and substitute "1,027,858" 
 
And  
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Page 3, delete line 27 in its entirety and substitute the following: 
 
"(65)  YOUTH SHELTERS          165,000 
 (66)  COORDINATED SCHOOL HEALTH      3,000,000 
 (67)  SCHOOL FACILITY JOINT USE SUPPORT     1,000,000 
 (68)  SMART CORE INCENTIVE FUNDING PROGRAM         3,000,000" 
 
And 
 
Page 3, line 28, delete "$2,598,705,721" and substitute "$2,615,533,626" 
 
And 
 
Add the following new SECTIONS immediately following SECTION 5 to read as 
follows: 
 
   "SECTION 6.  APPROPRIATION - SUPPLEMENTAL - AT RISK.  There is hereby 
appropriated, to the Department of Education, to be payable from the 
Department of Education Public School Fund Account, for At Risk Program 
grants and aid to local school districts by the Department of Education which 
shall be supplemental and in addition to those funds appropriated in Section 
1, of Act 229 of 2007, the following: 
 
ITEM          FISCAL YEAR 
 NO.            2008-2009 
(01)  AT RISK          $    3,500,000 
 
   SECTION 7.  SPECIAL LANGUAGE.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW. FUNDING 
TRANSFER.  On the effective date of this act the Chief Fiscal Officer of the 
State shall transfer on his books and those of the State Treasurer and the 
State Auditor, the sum of seven million dollars ($7,000,000) from the General 
Revenue Allotment Reserve Fund to the Department of Education Public School 
Fund Account.  The amount transferred shall be made available by the 
Department of Education during the 2009-2010 fiscal year to provide 
additional funding for expansion of the College Preparatory Enrichment 
Program." 
 
And  
 
Page 10, line 9, delete "ten " and substitute "one hundred"  
 
And 
 
Page 10, line 9, delete "($10,000) " and substitute "($100,000)" 
 
And 
 
Page 10, line 11, delete "one hundred thirty two seven " and substitute "one 
hundred thirty two two hundred twenty-seven" 
 
And  
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Page 10, line 12, delete "($137,000) " and substitute "($227,000)" 
 
And 
 
Delete SECTION 31 in its entirety and substitute the following: 
 
   "SECTION 33.  EMERGENCY CLAUSE.  It is found and determined by the General 
Assembly, that the Constitution of the State of Arkansas prohibits the 
appropriation of funds for more than one (1) year period; that the 
effectiveness of this Act on July 1, 2009 is essential to the operation of 
the agency for which the appropriations in this Act are provided; with the 
exception that SECTION 6 in this Act shall be in full force and effect from 
and after the date of its passage and approval, and that in the event of an 
extension of the Regular Session, the delay in the effective date of this Act 
beyond July 1, 2009, with the exception that SECTION 6 in this Act shall be 
in full force and effect from and after the date of its passage and approval, 
could work irreparable harm upon the proper administration and provision of 
essential governmental programs.  Therefore, an emergency is hereby declared 
to exist and this Act being necessary for the immediate preservation of the 
public peace, health, and safety shall be in full force and effect from and 
after July 1, 2009; with the exception that SECTION 6 in this Act shall be in 
full force and effect from and after the date of its passage and approval."   
 
And  
 
Appropriately renumber the SECTIONS of the bill 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  ___________________________ 
By: Joint Budget Committee 
LEB/LEB - 03-26-2009 12:44 ________________________________________ 
LEB165 Secretary 


